FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION



April 18, 2013

The Honorable John Conyers, Jr. U.S. House of Representatives 2426 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Conyers:

Thank you for your letter regarding a license transfer between T-Mobile USA and Metro PCS Communications, Inc. I appreciate your interest in this matter and am pleased to provide the enclosed letter on this issue from the Chief of the FCC's Wireless Telecommunications Bureau.

If you have any additional questions or need any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Julius Genachowski

Sincerely



Federal Communications Commission Washington, D.C. 20554

April 18, 2013

The Honorable John Conyers, Jr. U.S. House of Representatives 2426 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515-2213

Dear Representative Conyers:

Thank you for your letter, dated February 28, 2013, expressing your support for the proposed license transfer involving T-Mobile USA and Metro PCS Communications, Inc.

Following receipt of your letter, on March 12, 2013, the FCC's Wireless Telecommunications Bureau and International Bureau jointly adopted an order approving the transaction. Enclosed is a copy of this order for your reference.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of further assistance.

Sincerely,

Ruth Milkman

Chief. Wireless Telecommunications Bureau